
F R R E S   P T A   M I N U T E S

Date: Thursday, August 14, 2014

Meeting Called to Order at 4 PM. 

In Attendance: PTA Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Kenly Brozman, Vice President; Kathy Adams, Secretary; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Committee Chair, Wendy Berman.

MOTIONS VOTED AND APPROVED: Minutes from previous meeting.

Calendar, New Items:

August 27-28. Professional development days; Sherry to speak about Room Parent expenditures.

Wednesday, August 27. Students return to school.

Sept 18. Back-to-School Night.

Calendar, Ongoing:
PTA monthly meetings. Held second Thursday of each month, 3:15pm in the Library.

PTA Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTA meetings.

PTA Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTA meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

Treasurer’s Report. 

4-5k end-of-year balance, from the 2013-14 school year.

President’s Report.

Sherry will email parents/community members about $5 PTA annual membership fee. People can sign up Sept 18, during Back-to-School Night. Idea was presented to engage Pre-K and Kindergarten in PTA membership drive, to be done at orientation. Kenly will speak at Back-to-School Night to engage parents and community members, and present the perspective that membership is not all-inclusive, and volunteers for events can pick and choose.

As Nature’s Classroom is now to be funded as a line-item budget expense with the School Committee, the PTA is free to use fundraisers for other purposes. Classroom accounts build toward half 6th Grade graduation expense, 6th Grade Field Trip, and 6th Grade Gift to leave with Farmington, upon graduation; the other half is for teachers to spend. Problem inherent: the more productive classrooms raise much more than the less productive classrooms; and if teachers do not spend proceeds, the money goes toward future years. 

Proposal to leave the half/half formula alone, for fundraiser proceeds; however, due to excess money not being spent down by teachers, the PTA will offer that Room Parents (who have traditionally had expenditures out-of-pocket, personally) may be allowed to approach teachers for reimbursement for classroom purchases, on behalf of helping teachers with an event. Sherry to speak about this issue at Professional Development Day, prior to the children returning to school. It was suggested that we ask teachers to include mention of soliciting Room Parents in their own information being sent to parents, to put some control in the teacher’s hands. It would also help to appeal to parents during the period of excitement over the new school year. This is a time of transition, where control over Room Parents is being properly transferred from the PTA to teachers.

Fall Fundraiser: Yankee Candle sales have grown tired; possibly a move to Kringle Candle sales. Seeking a 40-50% return in a fundraiser. Kenly gathering info for the Square 1 Art fundraiser; Ilona investigating a flower bulb fundraiser.

Book Fair occurs early in November. Setup for next event is being orchestrated; Sherry, Kenly, Wendy, Kathy, Ilona and Anastasia are all on committee to help. Sherry will ask new Principal, Tom Nadolny what he would like to see as a “theme” for the event, whether about science or technology, for example. $500-800 range cost for the enrichment activity to coincide with the event; can apply for a OCC grant of $250-300 to offset costs. An enrichment activity continues to be a great way to provide interest along with the Book Fair, timed during Parent-Teacher Conference Week, to draw people in. As always, it is open to the public.

Summer Silent Fundraiser results and recap. Wendy, Kenly and Ilona, Co-Chairs.
The Silent Auction fundraiser was a well-orchestrated success, thanks to the organizational efforts and steering committee of Wendy, Kenly and Ilona; the talented Jon Berman; the continued generosity of John & Anastasia Stanmeyer, for lending their terrific barn gallery space; a multitude of generous donors; the Furnace Brook Winery of Hilltop Orchards and Wandering Star Brewing Company; and a tight committee team of hardworking PTA volunteers, including Sherry, Kathy A. and Kathy C., and Shanon. As catalyst and head chair for the event, Wendy sent express thanks to all for being the most smoothest running, reliable and resourceful group of people she’s ever worked with, in particular those that still volunteer in earnest—despite no longer having children to benefit from their efforts attending Farmington River Elementary School!

Reminder to send out letters of Thanks by committee members who procured individual donors, if not already sent.

Meeting Adjourned at 5 PM.

First General PTA Meeting of 2014-15 School Year: Thursday, Sept 11, 2014, 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.

